
RCW 71.09.325  Transition facilities—Conditional release—Reports
—Violations.  (1) The secretary shall adopt a violation reporting 
policy for persons conditionally released to less restrictive 
alternative placements. The policy shall require written documentation 
by the department and service providers of all violations of 
conditions set by the department, the department of corrections, or 
the court and establish criteria for returning a violator to the 
special commitment center or a secure community transition facility 
with a higher degree of security. Any conditionally released person 
who commits a serious violation of conditions shall be returned to the 
special commitment center, unless arrested by a law enforcement 
officer, and the court shall be notified immediately and shall 
initiate proceedings under RCW 71.09.098 to revoke or modify the less 
restrictive alternative placement. Nothing in this section limits the 
authority of the department to return a person to the special 
commitment center based on a violation that is not a serious violation 
as defined in this section. For the purposes of this section, "serious 
violation" includes but is not limited to:

(a) The commission of any criminal offense;
(b) Any unlawful use or possession of a controlled substance; and
(c) Any violation of conditions targeted to address the person's 

documented pattern of offense that increases the risk to public 
safety.

(2) When a person is conditionally released to a less restrictive 
alternative under this chapter and is under the supervision of the 
department of corrections, notice of any violation of the person's 
conditions of release must also be made to the department of 
corrections.

(3) Whenever the secretary contracts with a service provider to 
operate a secure community transition facility, the contract shall 
include a requirement that the service provider must report to the 
department of social and health services any known violation of 
conditions committed by any resident of the secure community 
transition facility.

(4) The secretary shall document in writing all violations, 
penalties, actions by the department of social and health services to 
remove persons from a secure community transition facility, and 
contract terminations. The secretary shall compile this information 
and submit it to the appropriate committees of the legislature on an 
annual basis. The secretary shall give great weight to a service 
provider's record of violations, penalties, actions by the department 
of social and health services or the department of corrections to 
remove persons from a secure community transition facility, and 
contract terminations in determining whether to execute, renew, or 
renegotiate a contract with a service provider.  [2001 2nd sp.s. c 12 
§ 221.]

Intent—Severability—Effective dates—2001 2nd sp.s. c 12: See 
notes following RCW 71.09.250.
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